TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

Monday, June 24, 2002

Approved as amended on July 8, 2002 
A regular meeting of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Community Center at 7:35 6:35 PM by Council President Guy J. Settipane.  The following members were present:

David A. Swain, Vice President

Kenneth G. Littman

Norma B. Willis

David J. Long

Also present were:

Maryanne Crawford, CPA, Town Administrator/Finance Director

Kimberly A Turcone, Deputy Town Clerk

Douglas DeSimone, Town Solicitor

Lisa W. Bryer, Town Planner

Fred Pease, Town Sergeant

Steve Goslee, Director of Public Works 

Arthur Christman, Fire Marshall

Bob Bryer, Fire Chief

Matthew Bolles, Director of Parks and Recreation 

Douglas Ouellette, Waste Water Treatment Facility Superintendent

Kevin Deacon, Highway Department Superintendent

Dennis Webster, Quonset/Davisville Liaison Committee

Arek Galle, Town Buildings and Facilities Committee 

Nick Robertson, Town Buildings and Facilities Committee 

Victor Calabretta, Planning Commission

Representative William H. Murphy

Representative Bruce Long

Richard Allphin, Zoning Board of Review

Gary Girard, Planning Commission

AWARDS, PRESENTATIONS AND ACKNOWLEDGMENTS

None

SITTING AS ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE LICENSING COMMISSION


1)
Request of the Jamestown & Newport Ferry Company/Class G Liquor License renewal for the 2002 season to serve alcoholic beverages to their patrons while at dockside at East Ferry (issued by the State, pursuant to RIGL 3-7-15)

A motion was made by Councilor Littman and seconded by Councilor Willis to approve the request of the Jamestown & Newport Ferry Company/Class G Liquor License renewal for the 2002 season to serve alcoholic beverages to their patrons while dockside at East Ferry (issued by the State, pursuant to RIGL 3-7-15).  Motion carried 4-0, Councilor Swain recused.

CONSENT AGENDA


It was requested that items 2, 3 (a), 5 (a) and 8 be removed from the Consent Agenda.  A motion was made by Councilor President Settipane and seconded by Councilor Willis to accept the Consent agenda as amended.  So unanimously voted.

1) Adoption of Council minutes:

a) 05/28/2002 Regular Meeting

b) 06/10/2002 Regular Meeting

c) 06/06/2002 Work Session 

3)
Copies of Minutes of Boards & Committee Meetings:

b) Zoning Board of Review (05/21/2002)

c) Quonset/Davisville Liaison Committee (05/15/2002, 06/05/2002)

d) Town Buildings and Facilities Committee (05/08/2002)

e) Library Board of Trustees (05/22/2002)

f) Water Resource Protection Committee (05/08/2002)

4)
CRMC Notices:


a)
Assent:

i) Brown Estate Joint Venture c/o Duncan Pendlebury, 320

East Shore Rd., to construct a single family dwelling, ISDS, private well and stormwater management system; located at Plat 4, Lots 9 & 54, 320 East Shore Rd.

b)
Finding of No Significant Impact:

i) Christopher & Sheryl Atwood, 940 Lafayette Rd., N. Kingstown re: construction of a second story deck, cabana and extend driveway; located at Plat 7, Lots 7 & 93, 26-18 East Shore Rd.

ii)
Walter Schroder, 39 Seaside Dr. re: reroof dwelling; located at Plat 14, Lot 12 on said road

iii)
Walter Schroder, 39 Seaside Dr. re: conduct window, siding, gutter and deck repairs; located at Plat 14, Lot 12 on said road

iv) Barbara & Cynthia Leonard, 144 Westminster St., Providence re: construct addition to existing dwelling; located at Plat 8, Lot 830, 67 Ocean Ave.

v) Donald Muir, 94 America Way re: renovate existing seawall; located at Plat 7, Lot 73, 44 East Shore Rd.

6) RI Department of Municipal Affairs

a) Results of City & Town Council Salary & Fringe Benefits Survey

7) RIDOT Notice

a)
Closing I-95 in Providence for overnight work

9)
Zoning Board of Review abutter notification to the Town of Jamestown re: the appeal of Michael P. Dutton & Janice Ryng-Dutton; Plat 1, Lot 243 from denial of a building permit to build a barn for keeping and raising horses.  Said property is located in a RR-80 zone and contains 80,000 sq. ft. at 1350 North Main Road.

******************************************************

3)
Copies of Minutes of Boards & Committee Meetings:

a)
Conservation Commission (05/14/2002)

Councilor Willis questioned if the Tree Committee was notified of the tree that was cut down in front of the Town Offices.  The Town Administrator stated that Mr. Goslee is on the Tree Committee and the Tree Warden gave the Town his okay to cut it down.

2)
Bills and Payroll

Councilor Littman had a question regarding an engineering bill.  The Town Administrator stated that the Planning Commission requested the opinion of the engineer that the Town subcontracts out for.

5)
RIDEM Notice:

a)
June 25th WWTF Infrastructure Security/Asset Protection Workshop

The Town Administrator stated that someone from the Town will be attending the meeting.

8)
Proclamations & Resolutions from other municipalities:

a)
Town of Middletown re: Education Aid

Council President Settipane expressed his interest in the resolution but no action was taken.

A motion was made by Councilor Littman and seconded by Councilor Long to accept Consent Agenda items 2, 3 (a), 5 (a) and 8 (a).  So unanimously voted. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION ANNOUNCEMENT

None

PUBLIC HEARINGS

None

OPEN FORUM


1) Scheduled request to address 

2) Non-scheduled request to address

It was the consensus of the Council to move review Reports before Open Forum.

REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES AND TOWN OFFICIALS


1) Town Administrator’s report (verbal)

The Town Administrator reviewed the following items:

· The reservoir has dropped approximately 1½ inches due to the warm weather.  Conservation measures will be in place as of July 1st;

· Work will begin on the Noise Ordinance for the month of July to establish some readings as recommended by the Town Solicitor;

· There have been 2 qualified candidates who have applied for the Wastewater Management position.  Interviews will be conducted on the 26th of June to fill the position.

Councilor Willis asked about the road paving schedule, in which the Town Administrator stated that the projects projected for this summer will all be done in-house.  

Councilor Littman questioned the paving by the school and Mr. Goslee stated that the work being done is repair work and will also take place in other sections along the school as well.

A motion was made by Councilor Swain and seconded by Councilor Long to accept the Town Administrator’s verbal report.  So unanimously voted.


2)
Quonset/Davisville Liaison Committee re: public scoping process

Dennis Webster, Chair, requested that the Council approve the draft letter.

A motion was made Councilor Littman and seconded by Councilor Willis to direct the Chair of the Quonset/Davisville Liaison Committee to send a letter to the Army Corps of Engineers in accordance with the draft letter submitted to the Council.  So unanimously voted. 


3)
Planning Commission



a)
Resignation letter from Laura Aibel

b)
One vacancy exists (term ending: 12/31/2003); if favorable accept resignation and order advertising

A motion was made by Councilor Swain and seconded by Councilor Long to send a certificate of appreciation to Ms. Aibel and accept her resignation.  So unanimously voted. 

A motion was made by Councilor Littman and seconded by Councilor Swain to advertise to fill the vacant position on the Planning Commission.  So unanimously voted. 


4)
Memorandum from Town Clerk re:  Schedule for Public Hearings

a)
Proposed Zoning Ordinance Amendment relating to Sec. 709; Adjacent Nonconforming Lots of Record Under the Same Ownership (Hearing date August 13, 2002) hearing date set as previously voted by Council 
b)
Proposed Zoning Ordinance Amendment relating to Open Space and Public Zones including Development Plan Review (proposed Hearing date August 26, 2002); if favorable vote to schedule hearing date

A motion was made by Councilor Willis and seconded by Councilor Swain to hold the proposed Zoning Ordinance Amendments re: Sec 709 Adjacent Nonconforming Lots of Record Under the same Ownership on August 13, 2002 and the proposed Zoning Ordinance Amendment re: Open Space and Public Zones including Development Plan Review on August 26, 2002.  So unanimously voted.

5)
Ethics Commission:



a)
Ruling (per Councilor Willis)

Councilor Willis read the decision brought forth by the Ethic Commission.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
2)
Proposed Charter Amendments (notice for Special Town Council Meeting 06/26/2002)

It was the consensus of the Council to accept the meeting on the 26th of June.

OPEN FORUM (cont.)


1)
Scheduled request to address 

2)
Non-scheduled request to address

The following people spoke in favor of locating the Highway Barn at the Transfer Station/Lot 47 (comments will follow):

Adolphe Salaun, 30 Seaview Ave.

Donna Saulino, 28 Bay Terrace

Douglas Ouellette, 29 Pemberton Ave.

Gary Girad, 94 East Shore Rd.

Gerry Barrette, 213 Seaside Dr.

Louis Sauzedde, 28 Green Ln.

Joe Logan, 149 Seaside Dr.

David Dolce, 30 Keel Ave.

Timothy Dwyer, 21 Buloid Ave.

Dennis Webster, 22 Mt. Hope Ave.

Craig Amerigian, 194 Narragansett Ave.

Mary Webster, 22 Mt. Hope Ave.

Arthur Milot, 60 Walnut Rd.

Jane Bentley, 70 Mt. Hope Ave.

Nick Robertson, 109 Carr Ln.

Gretchen Cohen, 24 Buloid Ave.

Sterling Graham, Jr., 172 Racquet Rd.

The following people spoke in favor of locating the Highway Barn at the Waste Water Treatment Facility (comments will follow):

David Martin, 5 Fairview Ave.

Rick Anderson, 280 West Reach Dr.

David Lussier, 2 Prospect Ave.

Amy Mower, 1227 North Main Rd.

Phil Willis, 1191 North Main Rd.

Raymond Iannetta, 1219 North Main Rd.

The following people expressed their concerns but did not make a determination where they would like to see the Highway Barn (comments will follow):

Arthur Christman, 42 Windsor St.

Barry Holland, 70 AmericaWay

Bill Kelly, 76 Reservoir Cr.

Kathleen Karl, 1 Ranger Ct.

The Council asked Fred Pease, Town Sergeant, to read from the list of people requesting to address the Council.  Each person spoke in turn for approximately 3 minutes each.

Adolphe Salaun stated that the Town has had 7 years to build a Highway Barn.  It should not cost in excess of one million dollars.  The Council needs to make up their minds on where to put the Barn and recommended it be placed at the Transfer Station site.

Donna Saulino hand delivered a petition of additional signatures bringing the total number to 984 residents who want the Highway Barn at the Transfer Station.

Douglas Ouellette, Superintendent of the Waste Water Treatment Facility, stated that there is limited room at the Waste Water Treatment Facility.  He also commented that the burden of the facility lies with the residents who are provided sewer services and questioned why the Town would want to place an additional expense of locating the Barn on that site.  The best place for the Highway Barn, due to it size, would be the Transfer Station site.  He added that he does agree to storing salt and/or other chemicals at the Waste Water Treatment Facility 

David Martin stated that the Highway Barn should be centrally located and that the Waste Water Treatment Facility would be a good place for it.  The Waste Water Treatment Facility would have the least impact on wildlife and the environment.  By having the Barn centrally located it would cut down on expenses such as fuel.

Gary Girard, Planning Commission, stated that the Planning Commission recently hired an engineer to review the site cost of the new Highway Barn facility.  The Waste Water Treatment Facility does not need to be, but rather, has to be upgraded.  Locating the Highway Barn at Taylor Point wouldn’t be feasible.  In regards to wildlife, no matter where the Barn is placed, it will have a negative impact on wildlife.

Art Christman, Fire Marshall, stated that the Town has heard the “NIMBY” comments and has also received the recommendation of both committees. The Town should consider the conditions in which the present Highway employees work under and give them a little pride.  The Town needs to pick a site.

Gerry Barrette, former chair of the Highway Barn Committee, stated that a decision should have been made in 1998.  The full scope of work consistent with the Highway Barn will not fit at the Waste Water Treatment Facility.  If the sites are split, it will only cost the taxpayers more.  The Town should put the Barn on (lot) 47.

Rick Anderson stated that the selection process when choosing the site was flawed.  The Town never allowed for any future projections or nationwide trends.  The Town needs to down scale the facility and build it at the Waste Water Treatment Facility.

Louis Souzedde stated that he has been a resident for 49 years and the Barn should be located at the Transfer Station.  The traffic will not expand because people use the site already for the purpose of getting rid of their garbage.

David Lussier stated that the Gannett Fleming report gave the Town factual data to work with.  The cost to place the Highway Barn at the Waste Water Treatment Facility will be lower and less of an impact on the environment.

Barry Holland read his letter he had submitted to the Council (Communications item #3).  He touched upon the fact that the building is too large for the Town’s needs.  

Amy Mower stated that the Town needs to think about the concerns of drinking water and if building on Lot 47 will contaminate the water up at the north end of the island.  The Town should not take the risk of placing the Barn on Lot 47 or at the Transfer Station.

Phil Willis stated that the most appropriate place would be the Waste Water Treatment Facility.  The facility would have Town water and sewer.  It does not make any sense to put the Barn up at the north end.  He expressed his concerns regarding water runoff from the Transfer Station after a heavy rain, flowing and draining on to his property.

Joe Logan stated that he does not live near either location but has studied, listened and learned about the issues.  The best compromise is the Transfer Station site due to its size and available buffer zone.  The Waste Water Treatment Facility is too small and would constrain options for future growth.

David Dolce stated that he was in favor of Lot 47 and has two concerns; (1) the “NIMBY” factor and how it arose when he was on the Council when Group Homes where the issue.  People need to get the facts and stop scaring people with scare tactics; and (2) Taylor Point should have better potential uses for the property other than a Highway Barn facility.  There are limited areas on the island where people can access the water and Taylor Point is one of the last great access points on the island.

Dennis Webster stated that the primary purpose of the last 4 years was to build a new facility for the Highway Barn and its employees.  The site needs to meet the growth requirements that Jamestown will encounter in the future.  Councilor President Settipane’s idea to split the facility seems to be a political compromise.  Placing the Barn at the Waste Water Treatment Facility is not practical and belongs where it can expanded, at the Transfer Station.

Craig Amerigian stated that he urged the Council to choose the Transfer Station site.  The space is large enough and adds an adequate buffer zone. He stated that he was the Council member that halted a decision on where to place a Highway Barn due to environmental concerns he had over the Transfer Station site.  The Town has hired experts who have addressed the concerns regarding the area and has bent over backwards to work with the abutters.  The Transfer Station site is the most efficient site for a Highway Barn facility.

Bill Kelly stated that delaying a decision on where to place the Barn only hurts the employees working under the terrible conditions at Ft. Wetherill.  Continued delay increases the cost of equipment and construction.  

Mary Webster stated that if the Town wants to build a small garage it should keep in mind room for future expansion.  As for the petitions presented to the Council; 109 residents signed not to use Lot 47; 984 signed to place the Barn at the Transfer Station.  Using simple math, that’s a 10 to 1 opinion that the Barn should be located at the Transfer Station site.

Arthur Milot stated that water is not an issue at either site.  The main focus should be the quality of life, and placing the Barn at Taylor Point would commercialize the area.

Raymond Iannetta pointed out what he viewed to be several misconceptions.  (1) DEM stated that expansion at the Waste Water Treatment Facility would be remote and not a large scale endeavor; (2) the Town Buildings and Facilities Committee selected Lot 47 based upon good, accurate information, a misconception; and (3) all water testing was done during the dry season.

Jane Bentley stated that she has watched Councils make mistakes in the past.  Two years ago a Council appointed committee recommended the Transfer Station site.  The Town has made mistakes in the past because it didn’t listen to the recommendations it requested.

Kathleen Karl stated that she sees the concerns regarding both properties.  She expressed her concern regarding drinking water on Lot 47.

Nick Robertson stated that two Council appointed committees recommended the Transfer Station site for obvious reasons.  It’s large enough to expand, least expensive and has less impact on the island.  It’s also large enough to put a Fire Station annex in.

Gretchen Cohen stated the expansion of the Waste Water Treatment Facility is inevitable.  The Town does not have a crystal ball to see the future.  

Sterling Graham, Jr. stated that the Highway trucks pass by his neighborhood all the time and cause very little impact on the area.  With regards to issue of water run off, it can be contained.  The Transfer Station site has the most room and this just seems like another case of “NIMBY”.

The Council recessed at 8:05 PM and reconvened at 8:20 Pm.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS (cont.)

1)
Highway Barn  

a) Site location

b)
Size

A motion was made by Councilor Long and seconded by Councilor Littman to accept Communication items 1 – 8 regarding the Highway Garage.  So unanimously voted. 

Councilor President Settipane differentiated between Lot 47 and the existing Transfer Station parcels, those being Plat 2 Lots 48, 49, 50 and 51.

The Council discussed the matter.  The following Council members gave their opinion as to where the Barn should be located:

Councilor Long suggested that the entire Barn be located at the Transfer Station, as recommended by two committees and the Director of Public Works .  

Councilor Littman suggested that the facility be split up between the Waste Water Treatment Facility and Transfer Station

Councilor Swain suggested that the facility be centrally located by expanding the Waste Water Treatment Facility.

Councilor Willis suggested that the Waste Water Treatment Facility is already cited for future expansion per the Comprehensive Community Plan.  

Councilor President Settipane suggested both locations be utilized at the Waste Water Treatment Facility and Transfer Station.

The Council discussed location, environmental impact to both sites, building size and traffic increases.  

The Council asked what Steve Goslee, Director of Public Works, would recommend.  Mr. Goslee stated that the most efficient way to run his department is out of one location, preferably up at the north end.  He stated that he understands the north end concerns and that he lives in that area.  He asked that the Council at least place the office with the bays and agreed that the salt should be stored at the Waste Water Treatment Facility.

Bob Bryer, Fire Chief, asked the Council what the Highway employees are supposed to do when they are called into work due to a snowstorm and find that the trucks located at the north end do not work and the mechanics bay located at the Waste Water Treatment Facility.  Councilor President Settipane answered that both facilities will have tool bags.

A motion was made by Councilor President Settipane and seconded by Councilor Long to close the discussion on the Highway Barn site.  So unanimously voted. 

A motion was made by Councilor President Settipane and seconded by Councilor Long to approve the location and size of a new Department of Public Works facility at the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill and the Waste Water Treatment Facility, on such terms and conditions as follows:

a) At the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill site, there shall be a total of 7 Highway Barn bays comprised of 6,720 sq. ft. and an office/storage area of not more that 1500 sq ft.;

b) At the Waste Water Treatment Facility there shall be a total of 2 mechanics bays comprised of not more than 2400 sq. ft. and one general storage bay of 960 sq. ft.;

c) Road salt, diesel fuel storage and washdown equipment shall not be located at the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill site;

d) The access road for the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill facility shall enter and exit from North Main Road and incorporate storm water retention basins, appropriate berms and plantings as designed by Town Engineers;

e) Transfer Station/Closed Landfill site shall consist of Town properties inclusive of Plat 2, Lots 48, 49, 50 and 51;

f) The well on Lot 47 may supply the Department of Public Works facility at the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill;

g) The Waste Water Treatment Facility site shall consist of Town properties inclusive to Plat 7, Lot 1;

h) All outside storage areas shall be capped by asphalt and/or concrete and/or a similar non porous material;

i) Both Department of Public Works sites shall be fenced in; and

j) The Town Administrator is authorized to solicit proposals from consultants for design preparation.

After some discussion, a motion was made by Councilor Littman and seconded by Councilor Willis to amend the motion to locate the office section at the Waste Water Treatment Facility rather than at the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill site.  So voted: Councilor Littman: aye; Councilor Willis: aye; Councilor President Settipane: nay; Councilor Swain: aye; Councilor Long: nay.   Motion carries to amend the original motion 3-2.

A roll call vote to approve the motion as amended: So voted: Councilor Littman: aye; Councilor Willis: nay; Councilor President Settipane: nay; Councilor Swain: nay; Councilor Long: nay.   Motion fails by a vote of 1-4.

The Council took a small recess at 10:35 PM.

After some additional discussion, a motion was made by Councilor Willis and seconded by Councilor Swain to approve the location and size of a new Department of Public Works facility at the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill and the Waste Water Treatment Facility, on such terms and conditions as follows:

a) At the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill site, there shall be a total of 4 Highway Barn bays;

b) At the Waste Water Treatment Facility there shall be a total of 2 mechanics bays, one general storage bay, one Recreation/Fire Department bay, 2 storage bays and a 1500 sq. ft. office;

c) Road salt, diesel fuel storage and washdown equipment shall not be located at the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill site;

d) The access road for the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill facility shall enter and exit from North Main Road and incorporate storm water retention basins, appropriate berms and plantings as designed by Town Engineers;

e) Transfer Station/Closed Landfill site shall consist of Town properties inclusive of Plat 2, Lots 48, 49, 50 and 51;

f) The well on Lot 47 may supply the Department of Public Works facility at the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill;

g) The Waste Water Treatment Facility site shall consist of Town properties inclusive to Plat 7, Lot 1;

h) All outside storage areas shall be capped by asphalt and/or concrete and/or a similar non porous material;

i) Both Department of Public Works sites shall be fenced in; and

j) The Town Administrator is authorized to solicit proposals from consultants for design preparation.

A motion was made by Councilor President Settipane and seconded by Councilor Littman to amend the motion to 7 storage bays along with 1000 sq. ft office/storage space at the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill site; at the Waste Water Treatment Facility a total of 2 mechanics bays (2400 sq. ft), one general storage bay (900 sq. ft.) and one office (500 sq. ft.) and Freebody Lane as the sole access point in and out of the facility.  So voted: Councilor Littman: aye; Councilor Willis: nay; Councilor President Settipane: aye; Councilor Swain: nay; Councilor Long: nay.   The amendment fails by a vote of 2-3.

A roll call vote to approve the original motion (as stated again for the record): 

A motion was made by Councilor Willis and seconded by Councilor Swain to approve the location and size of a new Department of Public Works facility at the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill and the Waste Water Treatment Facility, on such terms and conditions as follows:

a) At the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill site, there shall be a total of 4 Highway Barn bays;

b) At the Waste Water Treatment Facility there shall be a total of 2 mechanics bays, one general storage bay, one Recreation/Fire Department bay, 2 storage bays and a 1500 sq. ft. office;

c) Road salt, diesel fuel storage and washdown equipment shall not be located at the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill site;

d) The access road for the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill facility shall enter and exit from North Main Road and incorporate storm water retention basins, appropriate berms and plantings as designed by Town Engineers;

e) Transfer Station/Closed Landfill site shall consist of Town properties inclusive of Plat 2, Lots 48, 49, 50 and 51;

f) The well on Lot 47 may supply the Department of Public Works facility at the Transfer Station/Closed Landfill;

g) The Waste Water Treatment Facility site shall consist of Town properties inclusive to Plat 7, Lot 1;

h) All outside storage areas shall be capped by asphalt and/or concrete and/or a similar non porous material;

i) Both Department of Public Works sites shall be fenced in; and

j) The Town Administrator is authorized to solicit proposals from consultants for design preparation.

So voted: Councilor Littman: aye; Councilor Willis: aye; Councilor President Settipane: nay; Councilor Swain: aye; Councilor Long: nay.   Motion carries by a vote of 3-2.

COMMUNICATIONS

1)
Letters from residents in opposition of highway garage facility on Plat 2, Lots 47, 48, 49, 50 and 51 (94 signatures)

2)
Letter from Phil and Marcie Lindsay, John Mecray, Mary Gillette, Tom Oates, Christine Truhan, and Ned and Charlene Gamble re: highway barn

3)
Letter from Barry Holland re: DPW barn

4)
Letter from John Mecray and Mary Gillette re: highway garage

5)
Letter from West Reach Estate Assoc. re: highway garage

6)
Letter from Amy L. Mower re: Solution Plan for DPW facility (option J1)

7)
Letter from David Lussier re: Revised Plan for DPW facility (option J2)

8)
Letter from Richard and Marilyn Colasanto re: in opposition of group petition

Previously voted upon

9)
Letter from Frank Watson, IBPO Local 35 re: Grievance of Officer Stephen Archambault

A motion was made by Councilor Swain and seconded by Councilor Long to accept the letter from Frank Watson.  So unanimously voted.

NEW BUSINESS



1)
Sunday Sales License


a)
Renewal Application (Seasonal)

i)
Gail Chase dba: Hodgekiss Farm 305 North Rd.

A motion was made by Councilor Willis and seconded by Councilor Long to approve the renewal for a Sunday Sales license for Gail Chase (Hodegkiss Farm) subject to the resolution of debts, taxes and appropriate signatures.  So unanimously voted.


2)
Fort Getty Pavilion Entertainment License

Applicant

Type of Entertainment      
 Date
   
Time



a)  Diane Kalander
Wedding Reception: Band   
08/03/02    11 AM - 5 PM

A motion was made by Councilor Willis and seconded by Councilor Littman to approve the Entertainment license for Diane Kalander subject to the resolution of debts, taxes and appropriate signatures.  So unanimously voted

b)  Lauren Burch &  Jim McLoughlin  

Wedding Reception: DJ          07/27/02    1:30 - 9:30 PM

A motion was made by Councilor Willis and seconded by Councilor Long to approve the Entertainment license for Lauren Burch & Jim McLoughlin subject to the resolution of debts, taxes and appropriate signatures.  So unanimously voted

3)
Letter from the Jamestown Striper Club re: Annual Fishing Derby on July 27th 

A motion was made by Councilor Willis and seconded by Councilor Swain accept the letter from the Striper Club.  So unanimously voted

OTHER COMMUNICATIONS

None

OPEN FORUM CONTINUED

Amy Barclay de Tolly requested that she be placed on the July 8th agenda to discuss the DEM variances with the Council.  

The Town Administrator stated that she is waiting to receive the abutter notification from DEM so the Council can review the issue.

EXECUTIVE SESSION
With there being no other business to discuss a motion was made by Councilor Littman and seconded by Councilor Swain to adjourn the meeting at 11:20 PM.  So unanimously voted. 

Attest:

Kimberly A. Turcone

Deputy Town Clerk 

C:
Town Council Members (5)


Town Administrator


Town Solicitor


Administrative Circulation
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